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Important Facts to know about District Credentials and Proxies
1. Every club in good standing has 2 votes at the semi-annual business meeting on Saturday, November 12, 2016. Clubs in good standing have at least 8 paid members as of November 11, 2016.
2. Voting members of a club are: the President and Vice President Education from each club. These individuals do not need to bring a proxy form to the Credentials Desk. One of these officers can represent both votes for the club or they can represent one vote each.
3. If the President and VP Education can’t attend the business meeting: Either the President or VP Education can fill out the official Toastmasters International district proxy form, sign it, and designate a member of the club to carry the club’s 2 votes. The person designated to carry the votes must be a current paid member of the club. The Area Director or Division Director can’t carry the club votes unless he or she is a paid member of that club.  To be able to vote, the designated member must bring a signed proxy form to Credentials Desk.
4. People holding these district offices carry one vote each:
District Director, Program Quality Director, Club Growth Director, Public Relations Manager, Administration Manager, Finance Manager, Division Director, Area Director, Immediate Past District Governor.
5. Maximum number of votes a member can carry: 

a. A Toastmaster member who is not a current District Officer can carry a maximum of 2 votes. 

b. A District Officer can carry a maximum of 3 votes: 1 for their office and 2 club votes. 
6. Credentials Desk must be visited by every voting member prior to the start of the business meeting on November 12, 2016. Credentials Desk will close 30 minutes before the business meeting to finalize the credentials report. This includes members who do not need to bring a proxy. They must stop at the Credentials Desk to sign their name and obtain their official ballots.
7. A quorum must be reached to conduct official District business during the business meeting on November 12, 2016. A quorum is one-third of the District’s clubs in good standing on November 12, 2016 x (times) 2 votes. The District officers votes are not included in the total needed for quorum. 
8. What is voted on during the business meeting? 
a. Any District business that requires approval by the District Council.  The agenda will be available on d6tm.org.
Questions: Contact Mary Swanson, DTM; 2016-17 Proxy Chair at swansonmej@gmail.com or cell 507-649-1879.  

